
Virginia Board of Nursing 
Nurse Aide Curriculum Committee Sub-group 

9960 Mayland Drive - Conference Center Suite 201 – Board Room 3 -  Henrico, Virginia 23233 
July 17, 2018 – 3:30 p.m. 

 

Minutes 

TIME AND PLACE: A subgroup meeting of the stakeholders regarding the Nurse Aide Curriculum of the 
Virginia Board of Nursing was called to order by Dr. Joyce Hahn, Chair at 3:30 p.m.  on 
July 17, 2018 in Board Room 3, Department of Health Professions, 9960 Mayland Drive, 
Suite 300, Henrico, Virginia. 

BOARD MEMBERS Joyce A. Hahn, PhD, RN, NEA-BC, FNAP, Board President (Chair) 
PRESENT  Mark Monson, Citizen Member 
 Jennifer Phelps, LPN, QMHPA, First Vice President 
  
 
STAKEHOLDERS Tina Thomas, Alzheimer’s Association 
PRESENT Karen Riley, Leading Age (Sunnyside) 
 Judy Hackler, Virginia Assisted Living Association (VALA) 
 Michele Green-Wright, Virginia Department of Education (VDOE) 
 April Payne, Virginia Healthcare Association (VHCA) 
 Kathaleen Creegan-Tedeschi, VDH, Licensing Division    
  
DHP STAFF PRESENT: Paula B. Saxby, RN, PhD, Deputy Executive Director, Virginia Board of Nursing 
 Brenda Krohn, RN, MS, Deputy Executive Director, Virginia Board of Nursing 
    Vivienne McDaniel, RN, MS, DNP student, Walden University 
    Temika Younger, RN, MS, On-Site Visitor, Virginia Board of Nursing 
    Beth Yates, Nursing and Nurse Aide Education Coordinator, Virginia Board of Nursing 
 
     
DISCUSSION: This is a meeting of the subgroup as a recommendation from the full stakeholders group 

from their meeting on July 14, 2016.   The focus of the July 2018 meeting was to 
continue to discuss possible changes to the Curriculum pertaining to Nurse Aide 
Education Programs in Virginia.  The group continued to discuss possible changes to the 
curriculum starting with Chapter 11 and finished the discussion of Chapter 13 (the last 
chapter in the curriculum). 

The group also amended their recommendation about the train-the-trainer course from 
a 16 hour course to a 12 hour course over a two day time frame. 

PLAN FOR FOLLOWUP: Vivienne McDaniel will continue to make changes and update the curriculum by the end 
of August 2018, to include a table of contents.  Then, Christine Smith will re-format the 
curriculum to landscape to include: content, objectives, resources, and learning 
activities.  Ms. McDaniel and Ms. Smith will review and submit to Dr. Saxby by the 
beginning of October to then be distributed to the committee for their review.  The 
committee will reconvene for a final review on November 13, 2018.  The plan is for the 
committee to make a recommendation to the full Board at its meeting in January 2019.    

 



 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT: The committee adjourned at 5:48 p.m. 

  

 

____________________________________ 

 Paula B. Saxby, R.N., Ph.D., Deputy Executive Director 


